
LEGAL NOTICE 

 
 The Elevator Safety Board of the Arkansas Department of Labor and Licensing will hold a 

public hearing on Thursday, November 19, 2020 at 1:00 p.m. in the 4th Floor Conference Room of 

the Arkansas Department of Labor and Licensing, 900 West Capitol Street, Suite 400, Little 

Rock, Arkansas 72201.  The public hearing will be conducted for the purpose of accepting public 

comment on proposed amendments to the administrative rules of the Elevator Safety Board.  The 

proposed amendments are being adopted to comply and conform to legislation passed during the 2019 

and 2017 regular sessions of the Arkansas General Assembly, as well as to reduce some restrictions on 

licensure.  Specifically, the proposed amendments deal with the following:  1) organizational name 

changes; 2) licensing requirements, including those dealing with renewal, reinstatement, reciprocity, 

temporary licensing, and licensing for active duty service members, returning military veterans and 

their spouses; 3) inspection frequency; and 4) fees for state inspections. 

 Written comment will be accepted through November 19, 2020 at 1:00 p.m. by the Elevator 

Safety Board at the above address.  A copy of the proposed amendments may be obtained by calling 

the Elevator Safety Section at (501) 682-4538.  A copy of proposed amendments can also be accessed 

on the Department of Labor’s website at: 

http://www.labor.arkansas.gov/proposed-rule-making 

or the Secretary of State’s website at: 

http://www.sos.arkansas.gov/rules_and_regs/index.php/rules/search/new 

 

      Ralph T. Hudson, Director 
      Division of Labor 
      Department of Labor and Licensing 
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